

St Anne's Church Academy @Hewish & @West Wick











Term 2 Thursday 17th December 2020







Dear Parents and Carers,

What a busy week it has been for all at St Anne's. We had a lovely day celebrating our own Christmas day with Christmas jumpers and a delicious Christmas dinner cooked by Sharon our fabulous school cook and her amazing catering crew. Classes have been busy creating wonderful Christmas crafts and singing carols which has been a lovely end to this very unusual term.

A big thank you to our St Anne's and Little learners' staff who have been incredible over the last two terms. It may seem that life in school and nursery has been 'normal' but it really hasn't been and it is only because our staff have worked so hard and adapted their practice to make life at St Anne's seem as 'normal' as possible for our children. They really have worked their socks off and all deserve a good rest over Christmas. Thank you to our parents and carers who have been so supportive over the last few months. Your messages of support and appreciation are very well received. Please continue to support us in the same way when we return to school in January. We really are all doing the absolute best we can.

However you celebrate Christmas this year, I hope you have a lovely time and everyone stays safe. Merry Christmas to you all.

Emma Hardy–Smith

emma.hardysmith@stannesprimaryschool.co.uk

Follow me on Twitter @StAnnes_EHS

REPORTING POSITIVE COVID-19 CASES DURING CHRISTMAS BREAK

After the 17th December, it is very important that we can continue to trace close contacts of anyone who has a positive test result and were in school 48 hours before the symptoms started.

Please report a positive test result by email to emma.hardysmith@stannesprimaryschool.co.uk

Use this table to determine whether you need to report a positive test result to the school.

Symptoms started on	They were in school on	Report
Wednesday 16 December	Monday 14 December	Yes
Thursday 17 December	Tuesday 15 December	Yes
Friday 18 December	Wednesday 16 December	Yes
Saturday 19 December	Thursday 17 December	Yes
Sunday 20 December	Thursday 17 December	No
Monday 21 December	Thursday 17 December	No

We want to do everything we can to reduce the risk of any family having to self-isolate during the Christmas break and would encourage everyone to continue to observe Hands, Face, Space when out in the community as well as being vigilant in spotting COVID symptoms and following self-isolation rules until receiving a negative test result.

The three symptoms are:

- High temperature
- A new continuous cough
- Loss of taste/smell

If anyone in the household has one or more of these symptoms they must:

- Stay home
- Get a test

Everyone in the household must stay home until the test result is received. If the test is positive:

- · Report results to school immediately
- The person testing positive must stay home as instructed (usually 10 days)
- All other members of the household must self-isolate (for 10 days)

DINNER MONEY

Thank you to everyone who has settled their ParentPay accounts. It is very important to start the new term with a zero balance so if you have not already done so please login and clear any outstanding balance.



E-SAFETY

Particularly during the Christmas season, it is important to ensure that your children are safe online. As children spend more time on their devices and even receive new devices and games for Christmas, the nationalonlinesafety.com website has guides to support parents and carers with children's online games and apps - It really is worth taking a look. Please ensure games and apps are age appropriate and that we all take the responsibility to support our children to always be safe and kind online.



DRIVE-THRU CHRISTINGLE

Click on this link to book your Christingle drive-thru pick-up slot https://lockingcastlechurch.org/christingle-pick-up-booking/?fbclid=lwAR1YB9-JyNk8wk93qZpAS7mAJxdO7ZO2elFYp6RV3 cvYP5lmYjdNp8WmDg



SAD GOODBYES

Sadly, we have to say goodbye to three members of West Wick staff this week. Mrs Gray and Mrs Hawkins from Busy Bees are leaving today and Mrs Hilbourne, our year 5 SMSA, will be leaving us in early January. We will miss them all very much and want to thank them for all their hard work and support during their employment with St Anne's. We wish them all well in their new ventures and hope they stay in touch. We are delighted to be welcoming Mrs Westby as a new member of staff on the West Wick campus as she joins us as an SMSA in January and Mrs Wickens will be returning to her role after her maternity leave.

